April 2020

BERMA Member’s

First and foremost, hopefully you and your family are safe and healthy.

If you are BERMA member the enclosed invoice is for your annual due’s payment. If you are not a BERMA member, the
invoice is provided in hopes that you will consider donating to our Association in order to assist with the maintenance of

our roads.

| am writing everyone to give you an update over the last fiscal year (2019-2020). We were able to haul in multiple loads
of gravel for upper Larson/Glory lane. We added rock to the shoulders along Larson. We invested money in maintaining
the blacktop on Larson in areas that have desperately needed it for years.

We also hired an attorney and have started collecting on multiple past due accounts. We also used the attorney to help
with rewriting the bylaws. One of my goals when | joined the board years ago was to update the bylaws that were
outdated. The board and | worked many hours making changes to these bylaws that would help make the neighborhood
better and stronger going forward. Unfortunately, with COVID-19 we have elected to wait until next years annual
meeting to move forward with presenting the changes for a member vote.

| want to thank our current board members for all the hours they have put in. Thank you, Doug Blangsted (Treasurer),
Krissy Ramirez (Secretary), John Ball (Director), Daniel White (Director), and Jesse Jeffries (Director).

With the current COVID-19 situation, we are unable to hold the annual meeting this year due to state restrictions. On
the back of this letter is our annual expense report we usually hand out at the meeting. We are also looking for 1 new
board member to fill a vacant spot. If you would like to join the board for the next year, please email us.
(SeabeckBERMA®@gmail.com) (Current bylaws call for up to 6 members)

This coming year we plan to maintain the gravel on upper Larson/Glory through pothole parties, as well as adding more
rock along Larson to preserve the blacktop. We will also be acquiring bids for raising the gravel corner on Larson and re-

rocking It for future blacktop.

If you are currently up-to-date on payments and are having any hardship with paying this invoice, please reach out to
the board (e-mail/letter) prior to the due date.

Sincerely,
Chad Poirier
Chairman

Upcoming neighborhood work parties
June 6" 9am to 12pm
June 27" 9am to 12pm

Please check out the Larson Lane Facebook page for work party updates and any signs at the bottom of Larson.

For your information and to see where the BERMA funds are utilized, please see the back page for the profit and loss
statements for 2019 and 2020 (to date)




